Soderville Athletic Association

Board Meeting Minutes

Date: November 20, 2011
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Vice President
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Tom Dreshar
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Dale Blonigen

Others in Attendance

Nancy Nelson
Meeting called to order by Greg Zimmer at 7pm.
Greg Z. made a motion to approve the October 11, 2011 meeting minutes, Mike S. seconded, motion approved.
Public forum – none
New Business
Fundraiser Idea (Joe Suhon) – Joe Suhon introduced himself as having kids in our program for many years and his partner Ed Gerrety is also here to talk about their fundraiser.  Ed predicts that we can make $40,000 if we have 1,000 kids in the program.  There are no up front costs to his program.  It is a coupon card with one time use coupons on it.  They take a wish list from us for vendors we want to see on the card and they try to go get the merchants we want from the wish list.  The one thing they offer that no one else does with this type of card is that they have an online discount program and that is on the back of the card.  There are over 60,000 additional discounts and Sprint and T-Mobile are one of them.  Sam’s Club and Costco are online discounts besides the coupons also.  Our profit would be: 1-499 cards sold we make $10/card and at 500 we make $12 a card and so on – at 2,000 we make $15; and those amounts are all retroactive.  We can customize the card to our liking as far as the heading and what pictures we want on the card.
Joe also talked about the Deal of the Day coupon.  There would be an SAA deal of the day and a piece of that sale would go to SAA.  The simplicity of this program is that we already have the emails so it would be easy.  SAA families would have the option of opting out so they don’t get the emails if they don’t want to be part of the program.  They would send out a parent letter so they would understand the program.  This is not designed to replace the other fundraiser but just to add to it.  
The board discussed the above information further after Joe and Ed left.  Everyone agreed that it may be time to offer our members something new to sell since we have been doing the same coupon card for so long.  Chris V. did the math on the figures they gave us and compared it to what Nancy said we have made with Impact Fundraising and he feels we would make about $5,000 more with this new fundraiser.  Mike Stone (fundraiser coordinator) will take it from here and contact both our current fundraiser company and this new one and compare the numbers further and ask more questions and we will discuss this again at the next board meeting.  Nancy commented that we have to make the decision soon to make sure they have ample time to make a good card for us.

Mike Stone talked about if we have ever done some type of fundraiser like an Ice Fishing contest.  Mike asked if he has to get licenses to do that kind of thing.  Chris talked about having a Beer Bust to raise money for the coaches to order uniforms and stuff like that.  Mike will look into these options further and get back to the board with more information.
Blaine Area Ball update/Bylaws – A copy of the latest on our by-laws was emailed out to everyone this week for review. Greg Z. reported that there is a meeting with the SAA lawyer on these by-laws on Nov. 22 at 7:30pm at Broadway Pizza.  Corinne asked if we changed our name as it says Blaine Area Ball on them and Greg said that we are looking at changing the name.  It was commented that if we vote in these exact by-laws then the name would be changed so everyone agree that these would have to be reviewed very closely.  We would be changing the corporate name and that is a big deal to the members of the board.  There was much discussion about this and it will be discussed more at the next meeting.
Chris said that under Article II in the new by-laws it should say Soderville Bengals Fastpitch for the girls, not just Bengals fastpitch.

Corinne asked about the Secretary position that is in Article VII.  Since Nancy, the Operations Manager, actually does the minutes from the meetings then she thinks this should be reflected here.  Corinne also talked about the Tournament Director and if we are gong to add those positions as we don’t have this position currently.  It was discussed that for traveling fastpitch they actually have a Traveling Director and a Travelling Commissioner and they would want to keep it to those 2 positions and not have a Tournament Director.  Corinne also asked about how we will incorporate the traveling baseball and how we will add them to the board.  Under the new by-laws Greg stated that we would probably give the boys 2 positions and 2 to the girls and then you have 9 others.  So we may be renaming positions instead of having Directors at Large.  Chris brought up that we should have a separate meeting to look at the by-laws.  Greg said we really need to have these in place and to be following them.  As far as filling the board spots we have to determine if they are voted as officers after they are already voted to be on the board in general.  There is also a Director of facilities position that we have not had before and the board feels we should keep that a Directors at Large position to give us more flexibility.

The board is wondering if there should be something in the by-laws about how traveling fastpitch is operating their checkbook.  Greg Z. will ask Gretchen (SAA lawyer) and Mike L. about if we want any of that in the by-laws about how the checkbook is run so it doesn’t have to be talked about every time there is a new board.  Jim talked about how traveling is running its account very well and all the money they are making is going back into the program.  This decision will also set a precedent for traveling baseball coming into the program.  
Jim asked about when we vote on the by-laws it should say something that we need to have 75-80% of the board present.    It doesn’t seem fair to vote on something like that and not have a majority of the board there.  
2012 fees for registration – Greg Z. talked to Mike L. prior to the meeting and as the SAA Treasurer he did not see any reason of why we would have to raise the registration fees for 2012.  Chris said that for traveling it would be $280 and if they make a C team it will be $200.  They would also be buying a uniform that will be $60.  No increase in fees on the rec. side for boys and girls for 2012. 
Committee Reports: 

Concessions – Nelson – nothing
.
Umpires – Hensler – not present
In-house fast pitch – Cochran and Blonigen– Maria C. said we still don’t know what to do with the 14U and up girls.  There really are not enough teams for them to play in the C leagues but Chris V. really thinks they will have more teams in the C league this year.  We will play it by ear for what we will do with those girls according to how many teams there are in the C league traveling then.  Chris also talked about the 8U and that Coon Rapids is also looking for another association to play and that would give them 2 or 3 more teams to play against.  Steve Cooper would be the one to do the scheduling for those games still.
In-house baseball (Junior) – Zimmer and Bross – no report
In-house baseball (Senior) – Rajtar – not present
Traveling fast pitch – Vogel – everything is going good
Traveling baseball – Zimmer – no report
Field/Game Scheduling – Cooper – no report
Equipment – Braden – not present
Treasurer – Laciskey – not present
Fundraising – Stone – Mike S. reiterated that he is thinking about doing a beer bust and an ice fishing contest to help us raise more funds.
Tournament Ball – Laciskey – Nancy reported since Mike L. was not here – we had enough kids and coaches sign up to have a team at 10U, 12U and 13U for Tournament Baseball for 2012.
Town Ball – Braden – not present
Uniforms – Singh – not present
Photos – Nelson – Nancy may have our current photographer (Sports Star) attend our next meeting.
Operations Manager Report – N. Nelson
Advertising sign up in February – Nancy would like to have the advertising sign again that we had last year out in front of the building.  We will not use it to advertise Town Ball this year so it will just be up in February for advertising our registration month.
Walk in registrations (Feb. 25 and Feb. 29) – Nancy reported that we will have 2 walk-in registrations this year instead of 3.  With the online registration going so well this should be enough.
Tournament Schedule – Nancy had print outs of the tentative tournament schedule for 2012.  Nancy will be requesting field use in December so needs to know if these dates are correct.  Everyone should review and get back to her with any changes.
11 Coaches attended “Positive Coaching Alliance Clinic” – Nancy told the board that 11 of our coaches attended a clinic that was offered at the National Sports Center this past weekend.  If anyone hears of other coach clinics please let Nancy know so she can tell our coaches.  Corinne also attended and will leave Nancy will information on what she learned.
Dean Zahratka – Global Impact $1,000 company donation – If anyone knows Dean please thank him for getting the donation from his company for the volunteer coach hours he put in for 2011.
Added SAA and coach evaluations to website – Nancy will finally add these forms to our new website so members can evaluation SAA and their coaches.
Old Business – none
Other 
The next meeting is set for December 11, 2011 at 7:00pm. 
Motion to adjourn the meeting made by Maria C., Jim D. seconded the motion, motion approved and meeting adjourned at 9:15pm.

